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Januavy 27, 199%

MEMORANDUM FOR:  Robert C. Jones, Chief
Reaztor Systems Branch
Division cf Systems Safety and Analysis

THRU « Timothy E. Collins, Chiet
BWR Reactor Systems Section
rReactor Systems Branch
Divicion of Systems Safety and Analysis

FROM: Amy [. Cubbage, Resactor Systems Engineer
BWR Reactor Systems Section
Reactor Systems 8ranch
Division of Systems Safety and Analysis

SUBJELT: MEETING SUMMARY FROM BWRULG MEEYIMG ON POTENTIAL BWR WATER LEVEL
INSTRUMENT ERRORS

A meeting was held with the BWE Owners’ group (BWROG) on January 15, 1993 to update the
staff un current BWROG activities to assecs and address potential inaccuracics of BwR
water level instrumentation caused by the evolution of dissoived nen condensihle gas
during anu after rapid depressurization events. The list of attendees is provideus in the
enclosure, and a summary of the issues discussed is provided below.

The BWROG informed tne staff that there was a transfer of .esponsibility for this issue
from the Regulatory Response Greup (RRG) to a full committee. The CWROG then proceeded to
discuss the BWROG program for resolution of this issue. They emphasized rthat the
asbjective of the program is tv address ard resolve the issue by determining the validity
of the postulated phenomenon, determining the effectiveness of potential hardware
modifications, and by performing analyses and testing. The purpose of the program . not
to prove that modificaliens are not necessary.

The Owners' group provided an update to the status of all asnects of the progranm.
Gathering of plant specific data and development of the aralytical model are proceeding as
scheduled, and are nearing completion. The reference leg de-gas test is proceeding within
one week of the schedule., Testiny is scheduled to begin mid-February at the EPRI facilily
in Charlotte, North Carolina. The staff was invited to travel to Charlotte during the
week of February 8 to tour and inspect the test facility. The BWROG has selected a
facility and is making preliminary preparcations for Lhe condensate chamber test. At this
time, however, they stated that they are waiting for the results of the de-gas test priov
to moving forward with the condensate chamber test. The Owners' aroup is also working on
acceptance criteria for level indication errors. The NRC staff requested a separate
meeting to discuss the BWROG acceptance criteria when they are established,

The BWROG discussed that when certain factors are taken into account, such as the bubile
rise velocity, the hydrostatic head of the column of water, and the relaxation time or de-
gas rate, that calculated errors may be less than Lhose initially predicted. They are
alse find'ng that the de-gas ratz may be independent of the rate of depressurization. The

BWROG performed a demonstration of these effects during the meeting. The BWROG noted that G{
T
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